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Summary of Barriers to Routine HIV Testing in Medical Settings 

 

One of the most important barriers to performing routine HIV testing in healthcare settings is the 

requirement that providers obtain special written informed consent prior to HIV screening.  In 

2009, we surveyed general internists across the U.S. practicing in outpatient primary care 

settings, about HIV testing attitudes and behaviors.   

 Though 88% of internists were aware of CDC recommendations for routine HIV testing, they had 

offered HIV testing to only 2% of their patients (range 0-67%) of their patients in the past 

month. 

 Nearly half (49%) of internists reported state requirements to collect special written 

consent for HIV testing as one of the most important barriers to offering routine HIV 

screening to their patients. 

 

 Internists practicing in states with consent statutes that were inconsistent with CDC 

screening guidelines were nearly 3 times more likely to identify HIV consent 

requirements as a barrier to adopting HIV screening, compared to internists practicing in 

states with HIV testing statutes consistent with CDC screening guidelines. 

 

 Many internists were unaware of their state’s HIV testing statutes and reported that 

receiving information about their state’s HIV testing policies would facilitate routine 

testing. 
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